

Meeting Minutes

11/10/25

Present: Luke Boone, Jason Miller, Sheila Perkins, Reid Scott, Clerk Reed

Absent: Mayor Michelle Lewis and Attorney Rob Denton

Meeting called to order @ 6pm by Mayor Pro-tem L. Boone

Invocation by Pastor John Terry

Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of the Agenda, motion made by J. Miller, all in favor. Items to be presented by Mayor Lewis will be deferred until Dec, motion made by J. Miller, all in favor.

Approval of Dept Reports, motion made by J. Miller, all in favor.

Approval of Minutes, motion made by S. Perkins, all in favor.

Public Comment:

Mayor Elect Kevin Herron, Just want to say thanks to everybody. Congratulations. And I think we're gonna have a good time doing this. There's a few things that I see I wanna kinda change and do or and bring to y'all. I mean, just like the schedules of the departments and stuff, I like to make sure we do have that because I think it's important in case something does come up. We know who's on stage and who's working. He has asked for an email to be created for him that can be given out to the public as needed. He would like to see a better organized order of items discussed at the meetings.

Tim Suttles, he expressed his opinion and disapproval about the board making decisions about his land when he wasn't present. He is disappointed that a board member lied to him and then voted for himself to take a paying position from the town. He hopes that Kenny can diminish the town.

Stanley Benedict, he is here for the good and betterment of the town. He congratulated the elected officials who won the election. He spoke about the park, he spoke about the fire dept who worked during the festival, he thinks paying them is a waste but if the board votes to pay them he is fine either way.

NEW BUSINESS:

Robb Sawyer with Digital Eyes Surveillance LLC- he submitted a proposal to fix the camera system, install door access system at town hall. He said cleaning it up, he will try to use what we have if he can but it was installed improperly with incorrect wiring. He stated that the new door system could be controlled from a cell phone and the administrator would allow access etc.

Clerk Reed, said the existing door access is obsolete and she is unable to add new key fobs.

J. Miller asked if the cameras in the conference room would work.

R. Sawyer said he will get them to work but it will be a matter of using existing equipment or replacing so it works.

L. Boone asked R. Sawyer is he would be the administrator over the account so if 20 years from now, you would still be able to make sure the town has a working camera system etc.

R. Sawyer stated yes but you would also have an internal administrator to allow employee access. His son will take over once he is retired, or at least that's the plan.

S. Perkins asked if the current camera system could do facebook live.

R. Sawyer said his opinion is it may be able to but he can't say yes until he checks the type of cameras they are etc. It should accomplish that but he will check. He said he would really like to be able to use what is here but its hard to tell until we start digging into it.

Park Fence:

L. Boone says he voted in favor of the park but he would like to see a fence on the railroad side of the property.

R. Scott said the fence is being installed.

R. Denton said he thinks these are things they shouldn't worry about too much. If someone falls off that giant bank that is what insurance is for. He said the concern should be more about hidden dangers, things that aren't obvious. He said the liability is very limited for an adult and any small child should be accompanied by their adult.

Micro Hub, Jason Seidel, no show. L. Boone made motion to table to December, all in favor. Clockify, L. Boone stated a presentation was being done on Nov 18th at 8:30 am virtually for anyone that wanted to participate. It is a option for a timeclock.

Town Hall Furniture, S. Perkins said she has looked at different websites. Walmart had the best prices.

J. Miller asked why this got brought up.

S. Perkins stated that she requested the seating arrangement be changed which this is an improvement from before.

L. Boone said to look at the chairs that the citizens sit on. They are old and stained. He said some nice, stackable chairs would be good.

S. Perkins said it is something to think about and decide if we want to spend the money for that.

R. Scott he thinks all of them need to get more involved in the town events. He said the participation is very low and needs to be better. He has been in town hall and there is 3 officers sitting in the office but they say they don't have enough help. He said during the festival there was derogatory comments made about one of his employees and he wasn't loaning out his people to help. He then stated, we all need to work together.

Golf Cart Ordinance- Chief Penley said all the documentation was given to the board several months ago and people are asking when the board is going to vote for this.

R. Denton asked the Chief if he has a particular ordinance he likes and would want to

possibly follow.

Chief Penley said he gave a copy of Drexel and City of Morganton ordinances but the town would need to write their own from what he understands due to naming the streets where they would be allowed.

R. Denton asked if he has a copy he would like to give to the board.

S. Perkins said he gave a copy but it just isn't in Glen Alpine name.

J. Miller, Chief Penley and S. Trull discussed the streets that would be restricted. He asked why we couldn't just go ahead and approve.

R. Denton said you need an ordinance to look at and approve first. And you need a map or something to give to the average citizen so they know where they can go and where they cannot.

K. Penley said we have time to work on an ordinance since its colder weather.

LESO-

R. Scott said the items that are not being used and are just sitting need to be sold, returned or what ever to get rid of them.

Chief Penley commented that he is already working on this.

R. Scott made a motion to get rid of what is not being used in 6 months. All in favor Christmas Parade is scheduled for Sat. Dec 6th @ 2pm.

Fire Dept Checks- A. Marlowe was told at the last meeting to bring a total to the board of what to pay his people who worked during the festival. That total is \$1170.00. L. Boone made motion to pay the employees who worked, J. Miller voted yes, S. Perkins & R. Scott voted no. Motion did not pass

R. Denton suggested to make a policy for this.

Adjourn at 7:03 pm